TOWN COUNCIL MINUTES

The regular monthly meeting of the Town Council of Mitchell, Georgia was called to order by Mayor
Gail Berry on Monday, September 11, 2023, at 7:00 p.m. at Mitchell City Hall.

Those present included:
Mayor Gail Berry

Council Members
Lewis Berry
Melissa Raley
Allen Underwood
Amy Wallace
Mike Neal

Lewis Berry rendered the invocation. Following the reading of the minutes of the last regularly
scheduled meeting on August 14, 2023, Lisa Raley motioned to approve the minutes; Allen Underwood voiced
a second to the motion. Motion carried.

Mill Rate

Motion made by Lewis Berry, second by Allen Underwood, to approve a net millage rate of 5.631 for the
2023 property taxes. Motion carried.

Vater Department

Washington Street Well: Mayor Berry reported that the antennae had been replaced on the Washington
Street well and the well is working properly.

Pulliam Lumber Company: Mayor Berry noted that Pulliam Lumber Company had drilled a well for
their facility’s treatment process and had gone offline for town water service. She noted this action would
impact revenue, but should also reduce chemical and power costs for the town.

Election Update

Mayor Berry noted the town would not hold a general election on November 7, 2023, as only three (3)
candidates had qualified for the three (3) expiring seats. Shelby Borton, Lisa Raley, and Amy Wallace were
unopposed; therefore, no election is necessary.

ADJOURNMENT

There being no further business, Lewis Berry made the motion to adjourn, second by Mike Neal. Motion
carried, and the meeting adjourned at 7:20 p.m.
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